BWX Technologies, Inc.

December 19, 2017

David Misenhimer, P.E.

Project Manager, Materials Decommissioning Branch (MDB)
U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission

Two White Flint North

Mailstop T5-A10

11545 Rockville Pike

Rockville, MD 20852-2738

RE: NRC License SNiVI-2001
Replacement Standby Trust Agreement

Dear Mr. Misenhimer,

Please find enclosed the original signed Trust Agreement dated as of December 1, 2017 (the
“Agreement”) between BWXT Government Group, Inc. (“BWXT”) and Branch Banking and Trust
Company (“BB&T”). The Agreement replaces that certain Trust Agreement dated as of May 15, 2015, as
amended (the “Prior Agreement”) between BWXT and MUFG Union Bank, N.A. (“MUFG”), as MUFG
recently exercised its right to resign as Trustee of the Prior Agreement as part of its corporate strategy

to exit the environmental trust business.

Upon your review of the Agreement, BWXT requests written confirmation from the NRC on its
letterhead confirming (i) acceptance of the Agreement between BWXT and BB&T and (ii)
acknowledgment that that the Prior Agreement between BWXT and MUFG Union Bank is terminated.
Please deliver the written confirmation to the following address:

Kirt J. Kubbs

Vice President and Treasurer

BWXT Government Group, Inc.
11525 North Community House Road
Suite 600

Charlotte, NC 28277

with copy to:

Terry Chalker

SLDA Project Manager

c/o BWXT Technical Services Group, Inc.
109 Ramsey Place

Lynchburg, VA 24501

2016 Mt. Athos Road  Lynchburg, VA 24504 USA
1: +1.434.522 6000 {: +1.434.622.6805 www.bwxt.com
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If you have any questions, please contact me at (980) 365-4171 or kikubbs@bwxt.com or Terry Chalker
at (434) 316-7633 or thchalker@bwxt.com.

Sincerely,

Kirt J. Kubbs

Vice President and Treasurer

BWXT Government Group, Inc.

Enclosure: Trust Agreement Dated as of December 1, 2017

cc: Terry Chalker, SLDA Project Manager




